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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 17 Jan 2022 (2569)  
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

Fellowship Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos -Please email to  
RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  
East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

 

 

 

List of Committee Members -A List of Committee Members is Here  
 

 Club Support Officers 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: TBC 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  TBC ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 

 

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

Mon 24th 

 January 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

 

Wed 26 th 

January 

 

Australia Day 

BBQ Breakfast 

Rotary Park 

 

Sat 29th  

January  

 

Shed Sale 

 

Mon 31 st 

 February 

 

 
(Partners 

Welcome) 

Speaker x x x x 

Program Rotary 
Fellowships & 

Action Groups. 

 

 

Cost $20 

 

Shed Sale 

 8am-1pm 

See Ralph Holmes 

TBA 

Zoom Mtg 

time 

6:45 for 7:00 pm  9:00 start    6:45 for 7:00 pm 

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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• After the invocation by acting Sgt Garth Holmes, President Stephany 

welcomed everyone to the first meeting for the year, which due to covid restrictions, 

is being held on Zoom. 

o Under present circumstances, we will be having Zoom meetings until further notice. 

o Thank you also to PP Dean Fleming who will be speaking about his two years as President. 

A special welcome to our District Governor, PP Jeff Neale, and guests of members Phil 

Saunders and Bruce Lobb. 

 

• Secretary Frank’s announcements. 

(Editor’s notes: Frank is home in isolation after just contracting covid . Fortunately, he is not 

suffering any serious effects and is able to participate tonight. All the best Frank-get well soon)  

 

o Fred Cetta a long-standing member since 4/7/1994 has resigned.  

Fred has done a lot of things and given a lot of support to the Club over the years . For that we are very 

grateful. It was put to the Board and proposed tonight that we offer Fred an Honorary membership. This 

was proposed and seconded. 

o Aaron and Vince Belperio have applied to the Board for Leave of Absence for the near future, 

which has been granted.  

o PDG Fred Stuart known to many as Father Fred has passed away at 98yo and his funeral is next 

Friday. Fred was a member of the St Peters RC and was involved in setting up our Club and gave many 

years of dedicated service to Rotary & the community. He will be sadly missed. 

o The Club has received a Thank You letter from Women’s Safety Services, the recipients of 

our Kids Christmas presents drive. The presents were very welcome and brought a smile to those 

in their care. 

 

• Ralph Holmes gave a Shed report 

 

President Steph, Rotarians and Guests 

Firstly, it is my pleasure to report as Shed Convenor and I thank 

all Rotarians for their responses to my email regarding the Shed 

sale for 29 January 2022.  In particular, a really big thankyou to 

those Rotarians who have advised their attendance to enable the 

end of January sale to proceed. 

Secondly, I would really like to thank Jeff and Jenny Neale 

and Paradise Mazda for the new pickup van and also 

signage on the trailer.  The new van is a real pleasure to 

drive and, notwithstanding the great work achieved with the old 

van, this new van will be much safer and easier to drive, and 

with the signage on the van and trailer, I am sure it will lift our 

public image. 

I would also like to really thank Val 

Hansen, David Richards and Ruth Graf for 

the word undertaken to advertise goods for 

sale on Marketplace.  Val in particular has 

been instrumental in this role, although 

David had such a great day of sales last 

week he claims to be the salesperson for the 

month.  I must add that the marketing of our 

goods not only raises much needed funds 

but introduces and whole new range of 

customers who have not previously heard 

about our shed. 

Should anyone like to join Val Hansen, 

David Richards, Ruth Graf and I in 

advertising goods for sale on any of the 
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internet platforms, please contact me as it would be great to share the load. 

Treasurer Babu has advised me that total Shed income for December was $5,726.25.  A great 

result achieved by all Rotarians, Partners and volunteers involved! 

So far this month, $1,063 has been received from EFTPOS transactions and direct deposits from 

our internet sales activity.  Hopefully we will continue to enjoy some profitable sales via 

Marketplace and also get a good result from our sale on Saturday 29 January while ensuring we 

remain COVID safe. 

Finally, with the Donut apron on, many of you will be aware that the Moonlight Markets run by 

Council at Thorndon Park that were planned for Friday 4 February 2022 have been cancelled.  I 

am looking forward to assistance from Rotarians to run a success donut stall at the Moonlight 

Markets scheduled for Friday 4 March 2022.  

Thankyou. 

 

• Treasurer Babu announced that for those members who have opted to pay their subs 

in 6 monthly installments the next installment is now due. The subs for the year are $230 so the 

½ yearly subs are $115. You can pay Babu in cash or by internet banking as below. 

 

• Margaret Northcote spoke on the Science Forum has been shut down 

temporarily due to covid. Until things improve there will be no hub visits or 

camp. 
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• Fellowship Director said the Australia Day Breakfast at the Rotary Park is going ahead. 

 

The Club’s AUSTRALIA DAY BREAKFAST is to be held at Rotary Park, 
 2 Clark Crescent, Paradise at 9 am on Wednesday,    
26th January, 2022. 

  
         Google Maps Link Here     
  
       Cost is $20 each, for Juice, Sausages, Bacon, Eggs & Tomato 
served with toast, followed by a selection of lamingtons, mini 
pavlovas, fruit platter, tea & coffee. 
      Payment will be collected as you arrive, & it would be 
appreciated if you can have the correct money, to help Jane & 
Babu.  
  Please bring a chair on which to sit, & a table if you wish. 
  
Hand sanitiser will be provided & please remember to space 
yourselves, so that we can stay COVID Safe for this Annual 
Celebration of Australia Day! 
  

  

 
 

Rotary Information- PP Dean Fleming -My time as President 

 
 

President Stephany, Guests and My Fellow Rotarians 

I have had the honour and pleasure of serving twice as President of this great club. 

 

 

The first was the 1986/87 year…the Theme …ROTARY BRINGS HOPE. 
Club Secretary was Milton Lewis, the Vice President Tony Uren 

Fellowship was very high in our priorities. 

 

In this year the Art Show started under the watchful eyes of Tony Uren and Peter Allen.  

The Art Show resulted in the sale of paintings worth $21,339, which gave the club a profit of $7,497. 

We also helped specific individual people …ie Food Hamper, washing machine or home maintenance. 

 

I had the pleasure of inducting into the club Kevin Day and Tom Mills. 

Karen Gunnerson, having completed her stay left to return to Sweden, as we welcomed a new Student 

Exchange Awardee Takato Funnabashi from Japan. 

https://goo.gl/maps/nXpqyoy2fWvzg1Sk6
https://www.onthisday.com/date/1986/july
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Mark Pheiffer was our outgoing Student Exchange Awardee. 

Included in overseas projects was help given to Past Rotarian John Zilm for the hospital in Zambia he 

was involved in. 

 

During this Rotary Year planning was started to build a secure garden area at the NE Community 

Hospital so patients could enjoy the outdoors and the sun without the chance of them wandering off. 

Total Fundraising this year was $18,548 

 

Quiz Night, under the control of Quiz Master Tony Uren (and if you want a ripper of 

a quiz master, he is the man). The night raised money for Australian Rotary Health. 

 

Past President Eric Webb together with Graham Wallis prepared a Video showing 

the Club’s activities for the year Peter Rumbelow was President. This could be 

interesting viewing if we can locate it.  

TOTAL MEMBERSHIP WAS 61 MEMBERS. 

 

 

The second year that I was President was 2004/05, and the Theme 

was CELEBRATE ROTARY, being the 100th year of Rotary. 

 
Again, Fellowship was very high on our agenda. 

Club Secretary was Scott Nicholls with Graham Wallis as Vice President.  

I became President because a Family Member of the Elected President for the year was seriously ill. 

 

6 new Members were inducted including Anthony Farrugia and Dean Crook, making a total 

membership of 77, with 2 Honorary Members. 

 

This year’s Fundraising resulted in a total of $85,254 being raised.  

Paving in the shape and design of the Rotary Wheel was laid in Thorndon Park, with the installation 

of 3 electric barbecues thereon for the enjoyment of Park visitors. Project cost was $27,283. 

Hard work, and a grant from the Rotary Foundation allowed for the provision of safe drinking water, 

toilets and kitchen facilities for 5 schools in Madras, India. 

 

The Art Show was again well run with the total value of paintings sold being $24,700 and a profit to 

the club of $9350. 

 

Kesab … Clean up of Montacute Road undertaken by club members, being part of “Road Watch” 

The Stall at Carnevale, 2 days hard work, raised $9,782. 

CROE again enjoyed, well run by Mal and Val Hansen together with David Tuckwell. 

An Olympic Night saw the President (me!!!!) jogging in to light the cauldron. A LOT OF FUN 

 

Thank you for allowing me to share a few facts of my years as president of this Great CLUB, and the 

Service given by Club Members. 

 

  

G’day Possums–this is your page .Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto  

 
   

• TooWit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion  for the week 

 
o Lend only those books you never care to see again.   

o Sing in the shower 

 

 

  

https://www.onthisday.com/date/2004/july
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• Holiday Puzzles :RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  
 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture . (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need  to cheat )    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights. 

  Happy Puzzlerling ! You can do it on any device.  

 

To play click on the links below  ( Which is provided by 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

This  Weeks Puzzles 

Puzzle No. 1  “Zoom Zoom”  - Solve to see what it is  HERE 

 

Puzzle No 2 : “Sunset from my back fence” 

16th Jan 2022 8:44pm “ is HERE  

                                              

 

 

. 

• “Another Satisfied Shed Customer “ Wed, 12 Jan, 09:32  

Hi all, 

A lovely corner display cabinet picked up by Jim Beare and Michael McCabe 

yesterday (amongst other nice pieces of furniture) was photographed and 

placed on “Market Place “ by Wacka at approx 11.30 am . My phone went 

berserk for the next 4 hours with 17 people interested in the piece. The first 

enquiry by Alina was followed through with she and her husband checking it 

out at 4.30 pm and immediately purchasing it without trying to reduce the 

price set. 

It was heart warming to receive a message from Alina today thanking us and 

saying how they like the purchase. I think we have won over another 

customer and their connections. 

Regards, 

Wacka  

 

• Some great photos from Gail Casey taken at  the Community Connections Cafe  on 22nd Dec 

when a Christmas lunch was provided. Food provided by Meals on Wheels. 

 

 

 

 

https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=122d34ae5374
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=25ec0d5db780
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Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds , Rotary Down Under , Rotary on 

the Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 
 

•  Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly 

ROTARY RADIO SEGMENT. Please tune in!   Link Here 

 

Half Yearly Club Membership fees/Subs 2021-2022 are now -$115 ($230 for year)  

Click HERE for More Info. Please contact Babu on 0418 851 655  

The Payment can be done with Babu at the meetings, either with cash or EFT (Note a 1.10% 

surcharge applies). If paying by Bank Transfer – Please add your Name etc “Joe Citizen-Subs “or 

similar so the Treasurer knows who has made the payment & for what. Bank Details for Direct 

Debit are (Bank SA) BSB: 105-069 ACC: 276 544 240 Note this is the Club Account Please 

contact Babu on 0418 851 655 if you have any questions etc. 

 

• Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA-for 18-25yo) April 19- Mon April 25 

please contact Maria Figg 0421 986 508, Youth Director RCC 

 Info & Registration details for  Rotary Youth Programs April 2022 -Apply Now.  

More info HERE 

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner ) here.   
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   Once you logon you can check that your personal 

information is correct and you can easily update it. The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  

for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not sure of your login name or password, please 

contact  Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc., please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 

 

 

 

 
•   Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE  

o Want to know what is happening in Campbelltown Council? Then 

why not look at the informative & great video of Mayor Jill 

Whittaker’s, latest Campbelltalk.     Link is HERE   

o Latest Video of Moonlight Markets Link is Here  

o Latest News & Events Council Jan 2022  Newsletter is HERE  

  

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 

 
Fines session by acting Sgt Garth Holmes 

(for fines, please contact Margaret Beare margaretbeare54@gmail.com or 0418 830 343)   

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/oct2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b780f30a-27fd-44d8-895d-062e41df6daa/1/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/643/
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://hail.to/rotary-on-the-move/publication/JvQae3H
https://rotary9510.org/
https://epubs.media/rotarydownunder/ezine/2021/644/
http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/d3593291-3110-4bcb-8767-da95d1e260e7/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c8d0b751-fc5b-4d34-a9b7-bc3dafda1518/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/
https://youtu.be/aRhVrHjDGJQ
https://youtu.be/J55h5mbjTwc
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/#search/campbelltown/FMfcgzGmtNWxLkNlcFPbVVfNgswNWZFB
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
mailto:margaretbeare54@gmail.com
https://youtu.be/aRhVrHjDGJQ
https://youtu.be/J55h5mbjTwc
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Ralph gave Wacka some obscure fines ;Garth had a great idea for covid sending members into isolation 

was to boost our ranks and let our pets serve on the service committees and that anyone who has a pet & 

has’nt already signed them up should be fined ! He then promptly fined Margaret Beare ; Editor Bruce 

fined twice  for running out of toothpaste the other morning so quickly grabbed another tube and after 

brushing his teeth , thought this doesn’t taste too good and it was a tube of Voltaren ; Also Bruce cooked 

some marinated chicken wings on the BBQ in the dark (as the patio light was kaput),using an old  BBQ 

liner  on the hotplate . Found later that all the liner had apparently melted onto the chicken wings and had 

to throw them all out? Next morning when cleaning the plate found the liner in perfect condition on the 

BBQ plate and the chard chicken wings was just the overcooked marinade …. 

 

Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

o Gus DeAngelis is in rehab at Calvary and is doing OK & good to see him on zoom tonight.  

o Mal Hansen is better after treatment but is now suffering with a sore back. 

o John Bennett is hoping to see a specialist in the next few weeks to have more remedial surgery., but is 

generally going ok. 

o Jeff Neale has been in hospital after being rushed into emergency with inflammation etc. He is now 

much better, is now home  and is wearing a Moonboot. Good to see you om Zoom tonight Jeff. 

o Frank Orlando, our secretary ,has Covid and is home doing OK and  on Zoom tonight. Hello Frank . 

Take care.  

If you do contact an unwell club member, please let me know so that it can be reported to the Club. 

Peter Rumbelow Welfare Officer 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of 

concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences (to next meeting)  

Birthdays-Members: Paul E (1 Jan), Brad S (3 Jan), Tony U (3 Jan), Nigel Q & Sareen S (8 Jan) , 

Tony L (12Jan), Kevin H (13 Jan), Netty H (15 Jan), Ralph H (21 Jan) 

Birthdays-Partners: Mathew F (12 Jan), Gen R (18 Jan) 

Induction Anniversaries:  Tony E(5/1/1976), Ankur J (6/1/2020), Vince B(16/1/2012), Tyler L 

(21/1/2019) 

Leave of Absence Register: Anthony Farrugia - to Dec 31, Nicki Rowe - to Dec 31st, Tyler Lawrence - to 

June 30th, Lou Dimech - to Dec 31st. Vince Belperio- to end of February; Aaron Stobie TBA 

Exempt from attending under the rule of 85; Milton Lewis, John Bennett, Reg Neale, Tony Uren, Brad 

Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022.     

 

 

Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the 

backbone of our fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month except as shown in 

red italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions 

 

• 2nd & 4th Wednesday of each month- The Community Connections Café – (run by volunteers from 

the Club and Council) Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer  

 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
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• Moonlight Markets at Thorndon Park- Donut Stall Members & Volunteers -The Market dates for 

our stall are on the first Friday in the months of November(5th) and December (3rd) this year and 

February (4th) and March (21st) 2022. The Market runs from 6pm to 10pm and I will need 

help with setup from about 4.30 pm at the Shed and then afterwards to return our property to 

the Shed. 

Please contact Ralph Holmes (Fundraising) email rmholmes2020@outlook.com or mobile 

0428811698 if you are able to assist and the times when you can do so. 

 

• Wed 26th January -RCC’s Australia Day Breakfast -Rotary Park 9am start  

See flyer. Contact Denise Dinham 8337 8096.    Link Here  

 

• Tues 7th Feb 7:30pm -Campbelltown Historical Society -AGM-Campbelltown Library  

Contact: Secretary Peter Rumbelow 0402 844 304 or Camhist74@gmail.com 

 

• Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda 

There is a fun Quiz night planned for the Friday night of the District Conference as entertainment and 

all the proceeds will go the DG Jeff’s wife Jenny’s chosen charity All Kids  

Visit the District Conference Site For more info ,accommodation & registration is HERE  

Note Early Bird Registration Discount runs out at end of November 2021. 

 
Meeting Stats (Gold Pot)   

Attendance:  

 NA                  

Gold Pot:     

NA 

 

Sergeant: 

NA 

 

Raffle:   

NA

 
    President’s Thought for the week   - 
 

Hard times don't create heroes. It is during the hard times when the 'hero' within us is revealed.        

Bob  Riley   

 
 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone 

has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   Rotary E clubs Link  Here   

 

 You can learn a lot from Chickens ?? 
My backyard – 

“Chooks in Paradise “ 

 

To do as a jigsaw,the  link is 

HERE  

   

 

 

 

 

Chook Trivia…. 

1) As Sir Joh Bjelke-Petersen ( ex premier Qld )would say 

 On news conferences: "I call it feeding the chooks." 

2) the fear of chickens is called Alektorophobia. 

3) A mother hen turns her egg approximately 50 times a day, so the yolk does 

not stick to the shell. 

4) Chickens evolved from dinosaurs. 

5) A link to a good site for more https://easyscienceforkids.com/all-about-chickens/ 

 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/rmholmes2020@outlook.com
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/recreation-and-leisure/parks-reserves-and-ovals/parks-reserves-ovals/rotary-parkclark-crescent-reserve-linear-park
https://explore.history.sa.gov.au/organisation/campbelltown-historical-society
mailto:Camhist74@gmail.com
https://www.allkids.org.au/about-us/history/
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=009907f99d86
https://easyscienceforkids.com/all-about-chickens/
https://easyscienceforkids.com/all-about-chickens/
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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